The current position paper of EAHP on AMR is from June 2014. Due to the recent developments, i.e. the adoption of a new EU One Health Action Plan by the European Commission and a focus of the Commission on pharmaceutical in the environment, an update should be considered.
	Part 1 – Introduction
In the last part of the introduction (currently page 2 of the policy statement on AMR) information on the efforts of the EU (i.e. different action plans, etc.) could be added.
	Part 2 – Improving stewardship
Research needs to be undertaken to determine if there is any new information on the advantages of antimicrobial stewardship programs. The information we are currently using dates form 2006/2008.
	Part 3 – need for incentives to develop new antibiotics
The call of the urgent review is outdated since the current Commission is working on AMR. This part needs to be reviewed and aligned with the measures taken/ to be taken by the Commission.
The new One Health Action Plan, refers to new initiatives and a desire of the European Commission to develop a new business model that would promote the R&D of antibiotics. In addition, the Action Plan seeks to boost novel ways (“solutions and tools”) to diagnose, prevent, and treat infectious diseases. The EU will make money available for the production of new antibiotics and for research into novel ways of treating bacterial infections. Through boosting R&D, the European Commission also wants to reduce the knowledge gaps between countries.
	Part 4 – misuse of antibiotics in the veterinary sector
This part should be updated in accordance with measures adopted by ECDC and the European Commission.
The one health approach of the new action plan stresses the interconnection between human health, animal health and environment health. ECDC already gathered and presented new data on consumption of antibiotics in animals and the Action Plan is giving some possible measures how one could tackle the misuse of antibiotics in the veterinary sector.
	Calls for action
The last point on the veterinary sector might need modification due to the fact that measures have been taken.
	Points that could be included in an updated position paper on AMR
· Pharmaceuticals in the environment
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The role of ECDC and a reference to the hospital toolkit
